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Elizabeth Andrews
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DEPT:


State & Federal Regulation
REQUEST NO.:
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TELEPHONE:


(509) 495-8601


EMAIL:

liz.andrews@avistacorp.com
REQUEST:

Provide the salary and incentives for Mr. Gary Ely and Mr. Scott Morris for the years 2006 – 2008 and the amounts for those same years included in rates.
RESPONSE:
Please see the attached schedule “Bench Request_5-Attachment A.xls.”
Included in Attachment A to this response is a recap of the actual salary and incentive amounts for Company employees Mr. Gary Ely (CEO: 2006-2007) and Mr. Scott Morris (Utility President: 2006-2007; CEO: 2008) per the Company’s Proxy statements filed for the years 2006 through 2008.  Also included are the amounts for Mr. Ely and Mr. Morris included in customer rates for all jurisdictions (WA/ID/OR) and for Washington (WA) customer rates only, for the years 2006-2009 (2009 has been provided due to the lag of including annual salary amounts in rates). 

As reflected in the change in salary information between 2007 and 2008, per the proxy information  provided, Mr. Ely retired as CEO on 12/31/2007 and Mr. Morris was promoted to CEO (from Utility President) effective 1/1/2008.

Provided in detail within Attachment A Mr. Ely’s salary and incentives, for his last year prior to retirement as shown in the proxy for 2007, totaled approximately $1.62 million (amounts exclude proxy columns relating to the change in pension).  For that same year (2007) the amounts included in WA rates for Mr. Ely for his salary and incentives totaled approximately $309,000 (or 19% of the total).  In comparison, Mr. Morris’ salary and incentives as CEO for 2008 as shown in the 2008 proxy, totaled approximately $1.65 million (amounts exclude proxy columns relating to the change in pension).  The amounts currently included in WA rates (for 2009) for Mr. Morris’ salary and incentives will total approximately $433,000 (or 26%).  

It is important to note that due to lag of including annual salary amounts in rates, the change in amounts reflected in customer rates for Mr. Ely versus Mr. Morris reflects a difference over a four year span (i.e. 2007 amounts included in rates for Mr. Ely were based on the GRC in effect using a 2004 test period, whereas Mr. Morris’ salary included in rates reflects a salary level in 2008 (and will be the same for 2009)).  (See columns highlighted for Mr. Morris and Mr. Ely on page 2 of Attachment A, WA only results.) 

Footnote (5) of Attachment A shows the lag in actual salary data included in rates for each year.  For example, as mentioned above, the salary and incentive amounts for Mr. Morris currently included in WA rates (2009 ) reflect the WA general rate case (GRC) filed in 2008 using a 2007 test period adjusted for pro formed annualized salary increases for 2008.  Prior years, such as the information provided in the 2006 and 2007 columns of amounts included in customer rates reflect salary and incentive data included from the 2005 GRC using a 2004 test period.  
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